Minutes – Patient Forum Meeting – 23.02.10
Present: Brenda Donald, Cynthia Rosser, Joyce Lambert, Edwina Russell. Patricia Binsted, Keith Atkinson, Carole Galpin, Edward Goldring and Terence Cook – Patient Forum Members, In Attendance – Nanda Vayapooree 

Glynis Miller – Connecting for Health Programme Manager for Eastern and Coastal Kent PCT

Heather Harrison – District Nurse Team Leader

Lesley Betts - Practice Manager, Balmoral Surgery
Becky Halpin – Balmoral Staff, Note Taker

Apologies:  Nancy Woods, Jackie Jones, Jackie Leach, Ruth Pascoe, Madeline Turner and Michael Hopper.
1: Matters arising from minutes of the last meeting
i) Treatment for War Veterans

Lesley explained that since the last meeting the surgery has enquired further about treatment for War Veterans and the surgery has been sent posters and information leaflets to hand to patients so they can learn more about this service.

ii) Self Check in Screen

Lesley thanked the Patient Forum Members that have given up their time to help introduce the self check in screen to patients.  This was initially extremely successful but unfortunately due to national software integration problems, the check in screen has been out of operation for a few weeks.  We are trying to get this problem fixed as soon as possible.  Initial feedback suggested that the check in screen has relieved pressure from the main reception desk and reduced the amount of time patients have to queue to check in for appointments.

2: Summary Care Record – Glynis Miller

Glynis Miller from the PCT spoke to the group about the introduction of the Summary Care Record.  She explained that this is a National Project which will enable health care staff to have faster, easier access to reliable information about you to help with your treatment.   At the moment a patient’s medical record is only kept at their GP surgery.  The Summary Care Record will enable any staff treating you in other health care setting, mainly emergency services and out of hours, to have access to a copy of your medical record.  Glynis explained that this will initially include personal details, repeat medication and allergies but it will eventually develop to include more medical history.
Glynis explained that patients will be informed about the Summary Care Record by letter and patients do not need to do anything to opt into this service, patients only need to act if they do not want a Summary Care Record.  If this is the case they need to inform their GP surgery and a code will be entered onto their record which will prevent their notes from being uploaded.  

Glynis explained to the group that access to a patient’s Summary Care Record is extremely strict and closely monitored.  The member of staff accessing the record needs to have a legitimate relationship to the patient and an audit trail will exist which can show who has accessed a patient’s record on a particular date.

Glynis also explained about the introduction of Healthspace.  Healthspace is a secure website which allows patients to view their Summary Care Record and store and keep track of your personal health information.  Glynis explained that patients need to register for this and at the moment the information that a patient can see is restricted, until their GP surgery uploads information to the Summary Care Record.  Glynis said to the patients that one of the benefits of this service is that patients can access their medical history abroad if they need medical treatment.  If patients wish to create a Healthspace account they can go to www.healthspace.nhs.uk and follow the instructions.

2. Palliative Care Talk – Heather Harrison, District Nurse Team Leader

The group received a talk on the palliative care services within the Deal area by District Nurse Team Leader, Heather Harrison.   This talk was extremely interesting and we are very grateful to Heather for giving up her time to talk to the group.
3. AOB

Lesley explained to the group that the surgery has submitted a business proposal to the PCT for an in house Hysteroscopy service and we are waiting to hear whether this has been accepted.  This service will enable women to come to the surgery for this service, rather than waiting to be seen in secondary care.  Lesley explained that this service is part of Practice Based Commissioning.  The group had received a talk about Practice Based Commissioning at the first meeting, but Lesley suggested that we could invite Alan Stubbs, our Practice Based Commissioning Manager, back to talk to the group again as we now have some new members.

Lesley told the group that the PCT were currently sending out the GP Patient Survey.  This survey is sent to random patients and Lesley encouraged anyone who receives one to fill it in and return it.

